
LFH School Council Meeting 

 
Attendance: Lisa Hughey, Hillary Murrah, Crystal Coleman, Dr. Stephen Fox, Carnesha Milton, Tonya 

Cogle, and Marcia Doris. 

 
On March 22, 2023, the School Council was called to order by, Carnesha Milton and the minutes from 

November 29, 2022 were read by Ms. Murrah. The meeting addressed the following information: 

 

• Mrs. Hughey mentioned we had a team present our 120 day presentation w/ the district on 

February 24th and it went well.  A link to the presentation was shared with the council. 

• Ms. Coleman brought up a previous PL that happened in February called “Leading the Learning” 

which was beneficial and a success.  Ten teachers will participate in another professional learning 

on April 26-28 virtually called “Igniting Inquiry Conference.” Another PL will take place in June 

for our pedagogical leadership team where we will conduct a book study using the book “Leading 

with a Lens of Inquiry” by Jessica Vance and plan for the upcoming school year. 

• Ms. Cogle mentioned that there will be a Site Safety meeting for the site safety committee on 

April 11th. 

• We are looking into some school improvements for the upcoming year.  Those improvements 

include: Lunchroom to be painted and murals added; The media center will receive new furniture 

and murals.  We are also looking for community sponsors to help update the playground (a 

sandbox would be a welcomed addition).  The idea was brought up that we could include 

sponsors or donations for the playground when hosting events such as the Fall Festival or 

STEAM silent auction. 

• The Title I budget for this school year is almost completed.  We are looking at our budget being 

reduced by around $40,000 but we are gaining a MTSS coordinator. 

• A shout-out to a community partnership with the Friends of Frances Foundation that is working 

to purchase items for our Autism classroom. 

• LFH will be reaching out to community partnerships in the Fall as we revise our Vision and 

Mission statements. 

• The meeting was closed out by Ms. Milton. 

 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 3:15 p.m. 

 

Our next meeting will be May 17, 2023 at 3:00 pm 


